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BONJOUR FROM BONNIE

Last year was a really great year. I’d like to thank all of my committee people. I also appreciate all the husbands who helped us with Mardi Gras. Especially Butch Wyble for the work he did on our Relay for Life Volkswagon Bug.  I am looking forward to turning over the Baton to Christel. I know, as usual, she will do a wonderful job. I will be attending Lamar in the fall, so if I am absent from a few activities, please excuse me and I will catch up with you guys later. Good luck to all the future officers & God Bless. 
Hussar Luv,

Bonnie

Cav-Oil-Cade Princess
We have a Cav-Oil-Cade Princess. Her name is Lorena Alvarez. She is the daughter of Teresa & Javier Alvarez. They live in Port Arthur. She is a member of Our Lady of Guadalupe in Port Arthur. She will be a senior next year at Memorial High School. She is a family friend of Debbie Theriot. She is active in the CYO group at her church. She attends the Stillwell Technical Center & is taking classes in Cosmetology. We know she will be a good representative for our Alumni at Cav-Oil-Cade.
Scholarships Awarded for 2005-2006
The RHAA will give three $250.00 scholarships to three deserving young ladies whose mothers are Alumni members and one also, has a grandmother member. The three are: Lisa Ann Broussard of Port Neches-Groves High School. She is the daughter of Robert & Mary Ann Broussard and the granddaughter of Marjorie Broussard. Gennifer LeDoux, also of Port Neches-Groves High School is the daughter of Gerardo & Debbie Tamez. Emily Trevino of Nederland High School is the daughter of Tony & Susan Trevino. The Port Neches-Groves Awards ceremony is May 3rd at 6:00 pm in the new gymnasium. The Nederland Ceremony is May 16th at 6:30 in the Performing Arts Center. All are welcome to attend.
RHAA “Blinky Buttons” & Window Decals

Remember we have Hussar Blinky Buttons. The cost for the buttons will be around $4.00. You may purchase them for yourself or family members who want to support the group. We will have them available at our general meetings & we also have some RHAA window decals to purchase. Several of us have already purchased these and they look very nice on our cars. They hold up very well to the weather also.
A note about our web page
This is a note from Marie Walker, Jean Leblanc’s daughter. She does our newsletter on our web page:
I have a list of the alumni membership that is on the website.  IF people would send me the year they graduated, instrument played, and email address IF they want that info published on the website, I can fix the page so that people can click on their names and send an email directly to them.  If you go to:  http://redhussarsalumni.tripod.com/id19.html and scroll down to Bonnie's name, you will see what I mean.
Please respond if you want your info on the site.  Click REPLY TO and it will route directly to MY email and NOT the RHAA mail.  If you need to email any other business to RHAA please email it directly to them:  rhaa@gt.rr.com.  
Thanks,
Marie LeBlanc Walker
webmaster of redhussarsalumni.tripod.com
New Officers for 2005-2006

The following slate of officers will be installed at our May 19th general meeting. We will install the new officers at Dorothy’s Front Porch on Thursday, May 19th at 7:00 pm. We will have a brief General Meeting, since this will be our regular night for our meeting. We will have a room reserved, so when you get there, tell the hostess you are with the Hussars.

Congratulations and best wishes for the up and coming year. 
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Happy Birthdays

Happy birthday to you, Happy birthday to you, Happy birthday dear Hussars,

Happy birthday to you!

May





June
5/05
Ann Kimtantas


6/01
Mary Ellen Landry
5/10
Jan Myers



6/03
Bob Bennett
5/14
Mary Hampton


6/03
Jack Stamper
5/17
Robin Franklin


6/05
Yvonne Helffrich
5/25
Carla Davis



6/06
Gail Shook
5/28
Irma Fett



6/11
Sally G raham






6/19
Nancy Mclain






6/21
Ruth Potts






6/30
Brenda Schnell
July

7/06
Christel Chamberlain
7/04
Elizabeth Hebert
7/09
Ruth Yarbrough

7/17
Mary Ann Broussard

7/19 
Phyllis Abshire

7/21 
Jennifer Hall

7/30
Fay Sherman

Important RHAA dates 

May 12th 

Officer Meeting 

6:30 pm @ Debbie’s house


May 19th 

General Meeting &

7:00 pm @ Dorothy’s Front Porch





Officer Installation



Prayer Request

From: cajunbon1@aol.com 

Sent: Wednesday, April 20, 2005 8:52 AM

We want to remember  Elsye Gene Richardson in our prayers. She called me last night to let me know she's been in Christus St. Elizabeth for about 8 days. She's is having trouble with her heart. They were going to put stints in but her blood pressure went up so they have to wait. On top of that they've discovered that she now has a staph infection. Right now she's in room 2119 if you get a chance to go by.

 

We also want to keep Pam Yates in our prayers. She is having few test run. She's lost circulation in a couple of her fingers and are afraid it might be because of a blood clot. So, they are running further test to figure out the problem

 

Also having test run is Margie Broussard. She called yesterday and the test so far have been nothing but good news.  

 

So please keep our sisters in your prayers.

Bonnie

*********************************
We also want to remember the following people in our prayers:

Marjorie Broussard is undergoing test.
Ms. Day has been a little under the weather and has had trouble with her knee also.

Jean Leblanc’s son is in the service and is having health problems and the doctors are struggling with this at this time.

Mable Handel was having problems with her feet. 
A note of special thanks 
I would like to take the opportunity to send a special heartfelt thank you to the Alumni. I lost my Mother-In-Law last month & the overwhelming display of affection & concern just touched my heart. It is never easy when you loose a loved one, and no matter what a person may say, it doesn’t make it any easier. But there is comfort in knowing that people are truly concerned & are willing to help in any way that they can. For those of you who visited the Funeral Home, it was comforting to see someone there on my behalf. For those of you who sent cards, I still have them & look at them from time to time, when I need the assurance that people care. A special thank you for my plant. Bonnie was able to find me a Lemon Tree that is now planted in my front yard & appears to have some small lemons trying to make their way through. For anyone who does not understand our crazy “sisterhood” bond, I can only tell them, there is no way to explain the feelings we have grown to rely on. I am blessed to be among such a group & love you all, deeply & sincerely. 
Hussar Luv,

Pam Espinoza Yates

Relay for Life 2005

Dear Hussars,

    Thank you for an outstanding Relay for Life Event! As you may or may not know, the RHAA’s Hussar Hippie team was awarded with the Super Community trophy at closing ceremonies at RFL! Paula, Ruth and Carmen were all there when our team name was announced as the winner.  The trophy is beautiful.  It stands about 3 feet tall, and is a “traveling trophy”, which means we must return it to RFL next year so that it may be awarded to the 2006 Super Community team. 

I say, lets work even harder next year so that we can keep that trophy in our possession!

     Many thanks to all of our RFL team members: Anna Breaux, Margie Broussard, Christel Chamberlain, Paula Daigle, Maeve East, Jessica Garcia, Jean LeBlanc, Carmen Leon, Cathy Lopez, Nancy McClain, Cammie Pool, Ruth Potts, Bonnie Ransonette, Debi Tamez, Debbie Theriot, Helen Wyble and Pam Yates. Special thanks to our top RFL fundraisers: Helen, Nancy, Jessica, Bonnie and Jean and to our top Luminary fundraisers: Helen, Nancy and Jean.  Way to go, girls, for raising so much dough!

    Speaking of money... Are you ready for the total that we raised for RFL?  

The Hussar Hippies raised a total of

                                        $3,921.83     

I think that is tremendous! We raised nearly $300 on site at the RFL even itself by selling sweets, raffling a gift basket, and by taking pictures of people in our Red Hussar VW Bus!  A special thanks to Butch Wyble for building our bus, and to Nancy McClain for supplying the Polaroid camera. I think that our bus was the coolest thing there! 

    I want to recognize our All-Nighters, too.  These ladies were able to stay all night so that we could walk around the clock, too.  Paula, Maeve, Carmen, Cathy, Cammie, Bonnie, and Helen. Oh- and let’s don’t forget our dedicated kids who stayed the night as well: Zachary and Natalie Collazo and Garrett Pool.  Thanks to all who gave their time, money and effort to participate.

    So........... Start collecting your dimes and pennies for next year’s relay event, which will be held on April 28-29, 2006. I’m looking forward to us having an even bigger team next year!  Thanks so much for your hard work!!!!!!!

Christine

P.S. For all of you bowling fans:  The Relay for Life Kick off Party and Bowl-A-Thon will be held on Saturday, September 10 at the Park Central Bowling Alley in Port Arthur. Here is the info:  3 person teams, 3 games per session, $30 entry fee per team (that’s just $10 per team member!), and shoes are included.  Get in touch with Christine Collazo for more info or to sign up your team.      

